Mackenzie Vaiiey Environmental Impact Review Board

To: Miramar Con Mine Referral Pistribution List

May 26", 2006
Dear Sirs/Madams;

Re: Miramar Con Mine Ltd. Ruling re: Applicability of MVRMA s157.1

This note is to inform you that the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board has
ruled that 5.157.1 of the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act applies to the proposed
Water License amendment application by Miramar Con Mine Ltd. for ongoing treatment of
contaminated sludge and water on the site. Consequently this amendment application is not
subject to Part 5 of the Act.

Further details will be available in the Reasons for Decision document, which will be released
within the next two weeks.

Sincerely,

Vern Christensen
Executive Director
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